



May:2023	Level: 3ASS /MA /GE	Duration : 2H30
<u>Mock Exam</u> <u>Subject 1</u>		

Part One: Reading**(15 points)****Read the text carefully and do the activities.**

Counterfeit goods are no longer just found in local markets, they are now easily available across the internet. Sites selling counterfeit goods are located throughout the world and often look legitimate by featuring advertising from reputable companies and accepting major credit cards. However, **they** are online havens for theft.

Fake goods are often of such a bad quality that **they** are in most cases, unsafe and dangerous. Counterfeit electrical goods are not put through the same vigorous safety checks as legitimate items. Likewise fake medicines and food are not subjected to the same health and safety procedures as legal items and so the damage can potentially be fatal. Moreover By accessing websites selling counterfeit goods, consumers risk their personal details being compromised and being used for other fraudulent scams, as well as exposing their computer to malware and viruses.

To stay safe and avoid buying counterfeit goods. You ought to trust your instincts, legitimate designer items are rarely discounted, so do not believe you are getting a good deal .Check the spelling and grammar on the website and of the URL. Fraudsters are so tricky that they try to deceive you by slightly changing the spelling of a well-known brand or shop in the website address. You had better deal with reputable sellers, and only use sites you know or the **ones** that have been recommended to you. Ask the trader if there is a returns policy or guarantee. Most rogue traders will not offer this. Finally, If you are not sure whether the items are genuine, do not enter your payment details

A/Comprehension:(8pts)**1) Say whether the following statement are True or False (02 pts)**

a• counterfeit products are found only in local markets .

b•Sites selling counterfeit goods encourage stealing.

c• fake goods are as safe as the legitimate.

•Genuine products offer the consumers the guarantee service.

2) Answer the following questions according to the text: (3pts)

a)Are sites selling fake goods legal?

b) Why are fake electrical goods and fake medicines unsafe?

c) How can consumers protect themselves from imitations?(mention three procedures)

3) In which paragraph is mentioned that imitations are widespread all over the world? (1,5pts)...

4) To who or what do the underlined words refer to in the text? (01,5pts)

a) they (§2) b) they (2§) c) ones: (§3)

B/ Text Exploration (7pts)

1) Find words from the text that are closest in meaning to the following (1pts)

a- legal (§2) = b- defraud (§3) =

2) Divide the following words into roots and affixes: (2pts)

payment –illegitimate – designer- safety

Prefix	Root	Suffix

3) Re-write sentence b so it will have the same meaning as sentence a: (03pts)

1/ a. consumers should have fought imitations.

b. It's about time

2/ a. Companies of brands rarely discount their products .

b. I wish

3/ a. Consumers cannot avoid copies of brands because they are everywhere

b. Copies of brands are everywhere

4) Classify the following words according to their stressed syllable

Legitimate – operation - advertise -expert

1 st syllable	2 nd syllable	3 rd syllable

Part two: Written expression. (05 pts)

Choose ONE of the following topics:

Topic one:

In your class, many students keep relating unethical behaviors and corruption to business only.

Therefore, you have decided to enlighten them. Write a public statement of about 80 to 120 words to sensitize your fellow classmates about the other forms of corruption in which ordinary citizens may be involved in. Make the best use of the following notes:

-Being late for work. -Copyright thefts.

-Buying goods of suspected origins. -Nepotism in public and private institutions

Topic two: Taking control of yourself and resisting unhealthy foods is hard and you may pity yourself even before you've started eating healthily. In no more than 100 words, write a composition about the disadvantages of eating junk foods

Correction

A/Reading comprehension

1) Say if the statements are true or false

a) false b) true c) false d) true

2) Answer the questions

a) No, they aren't.

b) **Because** Counterfeit electrical goods are not put through the same vigorous safety checks as legitimate items. Likewise fake medicines are not subjected to the same health and safety procedures as legal items and so the damage can potentially be fatal.

c) . Consumers should check the spelling and grammar on the website and of the URL . They had better deal with reputable sellers, and only use sites they know or the **ones** that have been recommended to them.

3) It is mentioned in 1§

4) Referring words

They : sites selling counterfeit goods **they**: fake goods

Ones : sites

B/Text exploration

1) Synonyms

Legal = legitimate defraud = counterfeit

2) Divide the following words into roots and affixes: (2pts)

payment –illegitimate – designer- safety

Prefix	Root	Suffix
/	Pay	ment
il	Legitimate	/
/	Design	
/	safe	er ty

3) Re-write sentence b so it will have the same meaning as sentence a: (03pts)

1/ a. consumers should have fought imitations.

b. It's about time consumers fought imitations

2/ a. Companies of brands rarely discount their products .

b. I wish companies of brands discounted their products

3/ a. Consumers cannot avoid copies of brands because they are everywhere

b. Copies of brands are everywhere. **As a result**, consumers cannot avoid them.

4) Classify the following words according to their stressed syllable

Legitimate – operation - advertise -expert

1 st syllable	2 nd syllable	3 rd syllable
Advertise expert	legitimate	operation